
SR on the Right to Food comments on the outline of the 2024- 2027 MYPoW 

As it has been largely expressed by other AG Members during the last meeting, we support that the 
focus for the next MYPOW should be on CFS function n.1 and n.3: the coordination role as a platform 
and fostering the function of uptake of its products.   

Two overarching processes are unfolding and will weigh in the next four years: the food crisis, combined 
with a multilayer crisis, and the food system transformation. For this reason, we suggest prioritizing 
those topics that are centered on the right to food and applying the human rights-based approach to 
each one of them. Those that can allow to the expression of people’s agencies, such as the workers, 
family farming and small-scale farmers in value chains, Indigenous Peoples, etc. should be prioritized.     

  

We support the convergence process proposed by CSIPM as it touches upon different functions of CFS, 
mainly the platform's role and the uptake. The multi-level governance, from global to national, to local, is 
key, including for the purpose of enhancing the uptake of CFS products. Moreover, a lot of advancement 
in territorial food governance has been made in recent years and attention on this subject should be 
reflected in the CFS.   

  
We also would like to reiterate strong support for proposal 36 on the uptake.   

 


